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Dear Friends, 
 
 Faith is hard. This thing 
we have committed to; loving 
each other, even our enemies. 
Forgiving each other, even our 
enemies. Bearing with one an-
other, serving one another, do-
ing unto the least of these, do-
ing justice, loving kindness, 
and walking humbly with God. 
This is hard. 
 
 The disciples realized 
this when Jesus began teach-
ing on the living bread that 
came down from heaven that 
those who eat of it will not 
perish.  Many of Jesus' follow-
ers couldn't understand this. It 
was just too hard. So they quit. 
They left. And then Jesus 
turned to the twelve and said, 
"What about you, are you go-
ing to leave as well?" And Pe-
ter answers, "Lord, to whom 
can we go? You have the 
words of eternal life. We have 
come to believe and know that 
you are the Holy One of God." 
Our answer today is the same. 
This IS hard, but we know 
who has the words of eternal 
life. We know who the Holy 
One of God is. Yes, this is hard 
- being a Christian, being a 
disciple, living like Christ. But 
this is what we are called to 
do, who we are called to be.  
 
(Continued on page 2) 

 

A View of Church Finances 
as of 7/31/18 

 
2018 Actual to-date: 
EXPENSES  $97,949.00 
GIVING  $ 88,616.00 
DEFICIT  ($ 9,333.00) 
 
Members and friends of the congrega-
tion - It is unfortunate that we find 
ourselves once again this year with a 
deficit between expenses and giving. 
 
In spite of consistent efforts by all in-
volved we have been unsuccessful 
in matching our reduction of expenses 
to the increase cost  of services such as 
utilities and insurance, to name a 
few of the major expenses.  
 
Along with the increase we have con-
tinued to have a reduction in the level 
of giving....expenses going up, giving 
going down. 
 
We respectfully ask that you prayerful-
ly consider increasing your current 
giving level $10 to $20 per month. 
 
Past experience has shown that you, 
the congregation and supporters, have 
been faced with challenges and togeth-
er as church  they were overcome, this 
time will be no different. 
 
Please continue to keep our church in 
your prayers.  
 
God bless you. 
Your Board Chairman, Trustees and 
Finance Committee 

mailto:merriamchristian@sbcglobal.net
http://www.merriamcc.org


“THE BREAD OF LIFE”  
     
 “IN THE BEGINNING WAS THE 
WORD, AND THE WORD WAS WITH GOD, 
AND THE WORD WAS GOD.  HE WAS IN 
THE BEGINNING WITH GOD; ALL THINGS 
WERE MADE THROUGH HIM, AND WITH-
OUT HIM WAS NOT ANYTHING THAT WAS 
MADE.  IN HIM WAS LIFE, AND THE LIFE 
WAS THE LIGHT OF MEN.” (John 1:1-4.)... 
 
 Have you noticed that the 4th Gospel be-
gins and ends with “life?”  At the very beginning 
that in Jesus was “life;”  and at the very end we 
read that John’s aim in writing the Gospel was 
that men might “believe that Jesus is the Christ, 
the Son of God, and that believing in Him we 
might have “life” through His Name. (John 
20:31).  Jesus came to this world that we might 
have life and have it more abundantly (John 
10:10).  It is His claim that He is the Way, the 
Truth, and the Life (14:6).  In the Gospel of John 
the word (life) occurs more than 35 times, and to 
live and have life more than 35 times.  What then 
does John mean by “life?”… 
 
 Naturally, “life” is the opposite of destruc-
tion, condemnation and  death.  God sent His Son 
that the person who believes and trusts should not 
perish but have everlasting “life” and will not 
perish but have ETERNAL LIFE IN HIM!  What 
the Bible says to me is that the person who lives a 
“Christless Life, does exist, but he does not know 
what “LIFE” is.  Jesus is the ONE AND ONLY 

JUST A REMINDER…. 
Please have all articles for the  
Newsletter in the Church Office 
by noon on Friday before the Newslet-
ter is due to be printed on Satur-
day.  All articles received after that 
time will go in the next Newsletter.  
 
Send to merriamhrisian@gmail.com 

We know who holds eternity in their hands 
and we serve that One. Even when it gets 
hard. 
 
 When you face that difficult faith mo-
ment. When this all gets hard, stop for a mo-
ment, remember who you serve, and think: To 
whom else could I possibly go? In Christ we 
find the strength, the patience, the hope and 
grace to make it through the hard moments. 
This is hard, but we don't face it alone. 
 
God Bless, 
Mark 

PERSON WHO CAN MAKE LIFE WORTH 
LIVNG AND IN WHOSE COMPANY DEATH 
IS ONLY THE PRELUDE TO STILL FUR-
THER, FULLER LIFE.  FOR, IN HIM WAS 
LIFE AND THE LIFE WAS AND STILL IS THE 
LIGHT OF MEN.  AND WHAT IS LIGHT?  IT 
IS LIFE AND UNDERSTANDING WHO JESUS 
REALLY IS!  As Christians, we must all know 
what Life, with a capital “L” is!  Remember that 
no one loves you like God The Father, Jesus The 
Christ, and The Holy Spirit, because “THE 
THREE ARE ONE!”… 
 
I also love ya! 
Rex 

  
 A          “Thank you” to the Member-
ship Committee for my Mothers Day gift, the 
ones with the dainty purple flowers.  They 
were planted in the turtle and sat on a table 
just outside my front door as they bloomed in 
all their glory all summer.   
 
 So as summer fades I hope all the 
mothers enjoyed their gift as much as I have 
enjoyed mine.   
 
Thank you, 
Marilyn Near 
 
P.S.  My neighbor enjoyed the dainty purple 
flowers too!!! 



Watch for the next Newsletter  
the week of September 15, 
2018.  Submissions for publica-
tion may be edited for size,  
clarity, and tone.   

MEALS ON WHEELS 

 
Sept 4: Francis & Wendy Shafer 
Sept 11:  Glen & Dixie Wheaton 

OUR GANG CLUB 
    
      Next Meeting: 

                       September 20 
                         1:00-3:00 

CARD SHOWER 
 

This month, let's send a note or card to Betty 
Russell. Betty isn't able to come to church on 
Sunday mornings any longer, but she would 
love to hear from old friends and church  
family.  
 
Send her a note at: 
9209 W 47th 
Merriam, KS 66203  

NEIGHBOR-TO-NEIGHBOR 
 
Do you have a talent or gift you like to 
share? Do you have a need and can't find 
the answer? Membership is looking to con-
nect gifts with needs through Neighbor-to-
Neighbor. Sign up outside the office if you 
have a talent to share or a need to fill and 
we will see if we can help each other out. 

TABLE TALK 
 

 Our next Table Talk will be Sunday, 
September 16th, after the Late Service.  
 
 We gather together for a simple lunch 
and informal talk about faith and theology and 
spirituality and life. Everyone is welcome to 
join us.  
  
 There will be a sign-up sheet 
outside the church office.  

WORSHIP IN THE PARK 
 
 On October 21st we are going to have a 
special Worship Service in the large outdoor 
shelter at Merriam marketplace (where the 
farmer's market is held on Saturdays).  
 
 Worship will be at 10AM with a potluck 
lunch and activities to follow. We will provide 
seating, and we will have access to electricity 
and rest rooms while we are there.  
 
 Invite family and friends to 
join us for the Fall celebration! 

ONE WORSHIP SUNDAY 
 
 We will gather as one Body for worship 
on the following Sundays with ONE Worship 
Service at 10AM in the Sanctuary.  
 
September 2nd 
October 21 (Worship in the Park) 
November 25th 
December 23 
 
Please mark your calendars. 

ATTENTION SHOPPERS 
 
 We continue to accept snack pack items 
(or money) for Merriam Park School kids until 
Harvesters take over.   
 
 Our service for September and October 
will be Children’s Books and Hats & Gloves 
for the Johnson County Christmas Bureau.   
It may be a little early for hats and gloves, but 
books are always available.  Start collecting 
now, as times flies.  
 
Thank you for your support, 
Joyce Luke 
DWM Service 



Prayer List 
Calendar  

 
Sunday - September 2 - ONE SERVICE 
    9:00   Sunday School  
  10:00   Worship 
Monday - September 3 - LABOR DAY 
   Office Closed 
Tuesday - September 4 
    8:00-12:00  Finance-LIB 
    7:00 Committee Meetings 
Thursday - September 6 
    9:30   DWM-CH 
    6:00   DWM Potluck-CH 
Sunday - September 9 
    8:30  Early Worship  
    9:30  Sunday School  
  10:45   Worship 
Monday -  September 10 
    8:00-12:00  Finance-LIB 
Tuesday - September 11 
    7:00   Board Meeting 
Wednesday - September 12 
    1:00-3:00  Regional Cmmssn Ministry 
    Meeting-LIB 
Friday - September 14 
   12:00 Newsletter Deadline 
                   Fall Retreat 9/14-9/16 

Those Needing Prayers:  Dorothy & Lee 
Kroh,  Ann Dickerson, Gloria Graham, Rick 
Ferguson, Ruth Capp, Anita Collins, Merrill 
Spiegel, Donna Rankin, Heather Waite, Joe 
Meyers 
 
 
Requests for Family and Friends:  
Wendy Manthe’s daughter, Tiffany 
Wendy Manthe’s mother-in law, Wilma Manthe 
Heather Waite’s sister, Denise Voyer 
Larry Reinhard 
Rick Ferguson’s brother-in-law, John Vance 
Francis Shafer’s nephew, Brian Erickson 
Terrance & Tyshawn Bryant’s cousin,  
 Tavion Yeager 
Merriam City Council & Bob Pape as they 
 make decision on new Community 
 Center 
 
Those In Grief: 
Wendy Manthe’s friends family,  
 Mitch Lassiter, on his passing 
John Mehl’s family on his passing  
Joyce Campbell’s family on the passing of her 
 sister-in-law, Becky Schiebel 
The family of Dutch Koeller on his passing 
The family of Harrison Kalush on his passing 
The family of Joann Arnold on her passing 
Bob Pape and family on the passing of his 
 father, Robert  
 

++++  
Names added to the prayer list will remain on 
the prayer list for one month. Let the office 
know if a prayer request needs to stay on the 
list for longer or shorter than one month.  

DIRECTORY UPDATE 
 
If you have a new address, 
phone number, or email  
address, please let us know at: 

 merriamchristian@gmail.com 

GAME NIGHT 
 

 Our next game night is Saturday, Sep-
tember 8th in the Fellowship Hall, at 5PM.  
 
 Bring a potluck dish to share, and your 
favorite game to play! Everybody is 
welcome. Bring a friend!  
 
 There is a sign-up sheet out-
side the Church office. 


